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I. CALL TO ORDER  

6:00 p.m. Mayor Saundra Solum called the City Council Meeting to order by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.

Council Present:  Mayor Saundra Solum, Council members; Karen Folstad, Trent Turner, Heather Edgington and Chad Rohland.

Staff Present:  Administrator Jana Elton, Utilities Director John Sylling, Administrative Assistant Stephanie Jaster

Guests Present:  Amanda Myhre, Ben Bisbach Fillmore County Journal, Courtney Swanson, Richard Amundson, Julie Amundson, Russell Gerard, Pat Longmire Sr., Pat Longmire, Jayme Longmire, Brian Swedberg, Ethan Meyer, Mary Lou Gerard, and Brock Elton.
II. ADOPT AGENDA  
Council member Turner motioned to adopt the agenda, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.
III. CONSENT AGENDA

Council member Turner motioned to approve the consent agenda, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.

IV. OPEN FORUM:  Each person wishing to speak will have two minutes for comments.
No comments from guests.  Mayor Saundra Solum requested to Fillmore County Journal to spell her name correctly in the paper as it was misspelled previously.
V. PUBLIC HEARING
Council member Turner made a motion to open the Public Hearing, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.
Minor Subdivision, Richard and Julie Amundson Trust
Administrator Elton explained to council that Richard and Julie Amundson would like a permit granted from council to create a minor subdivision by splitting one parcel into two parcels and to also waive the platting requirements. All documents required have already been submitted and reviewed by Planning and Zoning Commission and Attorney Greg Schieber.
Council member Rohland moved to close the Public Hearing at 6:03 p.m., seconded by Council member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.

Closing of the Liquor Store; Abolish Ordinance #42, establishing a liquor dispensary and providing certain regulations thereof.  
Council member Rohland motioned at 6:04 p.m. to close the Public Hearing for closing of the liquor store, abolishing Ordinance #42, seconded by Council member Turner, all in favor, motion carried.  
Council member Turner motioned to approve the minor subdivision proposal from Richard and Julie Amundson Trust regarding Resolution of 23-08, seconded by Council member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.

Council member Rohland made a motion regarding resolution 23-10 approving the repeal of Ordinance #42, seconded by Council member Edgington, all in favor, motion carried.
VI. OLD BUSINESS
Houston County Sheriff’s Department update and introduction to new deputy.
Sheriff Swedberg introduced Deputy Ethan Meyer who will be working in Spring Grove.  Swedberg updated the council as to how many calls have been received within the city of Spring Grove from the end of September until the end of the year 2022.  Swedberg explained he will give the council an update every quarter.  Administrator Elton gave an update that the Sheriff’s Department now has their own office space located within city hall for the deputies to have a workspace.  Sheriff Swedberg stated that he submitted the invoice for purchasing the Explorer as soon as the City of Spring Grove receives the check, the city can transfer over the vehicle to Houston County Sheriff’s Department.
Liquor Store closing updates including realtor’s proposals.
Administrator Elton gave an update that all inventory has been documented.  Realtor Stephanie Gulbranson from Edina Realty and Realtor Kelly Meyer both separately gave proposals on how they would sell the Liquor Store and answered the council’s questions.  Council member Turner discussed implementing a non-compete clause for the new buyers.  Council member Folstad recommended going with a lower price and not throwing a non-compete clause in with the sale.  Courtney Bergey Swanson was called upon for any ideas that the EDA could contribute and Bergey Swanson added there are funds available for help.  Bergey Swanson also recommended having a development agreement along with the purchase agreement.  Mayor Solum recommended an additional caveat with any motion that the price will be adjusted to be higher around $150,000.00.  
Council member Folstad motioned to hire Realtor Stephanie Gulbranson with the additional caveat of raising the selling price to around $150,000.00, seconded by Council member Turner, all in favor, motion carried.  
Alley update Sylling/Gerard/Farmer’s Coop, Gerard Proposal and Sylling proposal.
Utilities Director John Sylling submitted the dollar amount to complete the alley project which totals around $1,400.00.  A new easement reflecting the change will be created from Sylling to Gerard and Farmer’s Winn Coop.  Council member Rohland explained this is more of a directive to get it done since it’s already been voted on previously.  Utilities Director John Sylling gave an update that the pole can be moved around late July, but the road portion will be part of the street project planned in 2024.  Council member Turner mentioned to the City, Gerard’s and Sylling’s the pavement would go through Sylling’s property and end at the Farmer’s Coop property line.
Mulqueen’s update and related documents; Interfund Loan for Future TIF projects-Resolution 23-09, Conflict of Interest Disclosure, Development Agreement, Resolution 23-09 Approving the Terms of Internal Loan in Connection with the Future Redevelopment Tax Increment Finance District.
Courtney Bergey Swanson from Spring Grove EDA explained the documents presented to the council. Bergy Swanson added that these documents are needed to put the City of Spring Grove into a place to take advantage of the maximum tax incentives to do a redevelopment TIF on the site of the former Hardware store.  Bergey Swanson explained these are placeholder documents, they are not binding documents.  
Council member Rohland made a motion to approve Resolution 23-09, seconded by Council member Turner, all in favor, motion carried. 
Council member Turner made a motion to approve the Development Draft Agreement, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.  
Council member Rohland moved to approve Resolution Determining Substandard 23-14, seconded by Council member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.
EDA Quonset purchase agreement update.
Courtney Bergey Swanson gave an update to the new council members explaining the EDA Quonset proposed 10-unit housing site.  The proposed site is a pay as you go TIFF, a grant that is being applied for and giving the land to the developer for a dollar.  Bergey Swanson explained the purchase agreement is not ready to be signed yet but the city needs to show they are willing to come to an agreement so the grant can be applied for.  
Council member Turner moved to authorize execution of the purchase agreement once contingencies are determined by the city attorney and city financial advisor, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.
VII. NEW BUSINESS:
Appointment of Council Liaisons to City Departments/Commissions and Mayor Pro-Tem Appointment 
EDA-
Saundra Solum, Heather Edgington, Mariah Klug

Library Board – Karen Folstad, Bonnie Solberg

Parks Commission – Chad Rohland

Planning Commission – Saundra Solum, Trent Turner

Council Liaisons: 

Administration – Saundra Solum

Fire – Karen Folstad

Police – Chad Rohland

Public Works – Trent Turner

Liquor Store – Chad Rohland

Swim Center/Summer Rec – Heather Edgington, Karen Folstad

Library – Karen Folstad

Mayor Pro-Tem – Karen Folstad

Union Negotiating Committee:  Trent Turner, Chad Rohland, Jana Elton

Resolution 23-05 Authorizing Bank Signers.
Council member Folstad motioned to approved Resolution 23-05 Authorizing Bank Signers, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried.
Recommendation to hire Firemen Brady Schuttemeier and Nathan Stender.
Council member Folstad motioned to hire Fireman Brady Schuttemeier and Nathan Stender, seconded by Council member Edgington, all in favor, motion carried.

Feral cats within city limits, Amanda Myhre.
More information will be gathered prior to next months meeting and will be evaluated again at that time as to options to handle the feral cat problem.

Spring Grove Communications IT and Cameras proposal; JR’s Tech Repair proposal.
Administrator Elton explained to the council that the city employees are not satisfied with the service of the current company.  Review of proposals given from local IT companies.  
Council member Rohland motioned after notifying Patheon with a 60-day notice, to sign a contract with Spring Grove Communications for all IT and camera services for the Wyze V3 Pro, seconded by Council member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.
Mi-Energy letter paid off old loan.
Administrator Elton gave information on rising electric rates and showed the letter of a paid off loan.

Old police officer badges.
Administrator Elton expressed that an old employee would like to have his old badge for a keepsake from the city.  Council explained to the fact that we are in a contract with Houston County Sheriff’s Department, and we do not know what the future will be with this being new, it was recommended to hold on to these just in case we would need them in the future.

Update Log Cabin and Gazebo rental contract.
Administrator Elton read the fees change and a new liability clause be added to the Log Cabin and Gazebo rental contract.  
Council member Rohland motioned to approve the fee changes and to add the liability clause, Council member Turner seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
Relief. Recover. Rebuild.  Celebration/reunion for Spring Grove residents and surrounding cities who helped Spring Grove during the fire.  Chamber asking to waive Fest Building rental fees.
Council member Folstad motioned to waive the Fest Building fees for Relief. Recover. Rebuild, seconded by Council member Edgington, all in favor, motion carried.

EDA memorandum to add news tab to city website.
Courtney Bergey Swanson from the EDA gave a brief presentation of adding a NEWS tab to the City of Spring Grove’s website.  This would give more current even information out for residents.  
Council member Rohland motioned to adding a NEWS tab to the city website, Council member Edgington seconded, all in favor, motion carried.
Annual employee reviews.
Mayor Solum raised the question as to why employee reviews have not been done.  No clear answer had been given.  More information will need to be obtained for next month’s meeting by Administrator Elton for the council to evaluate.

Bicycling around Minnesota.
Administrator Elton informed the council that the Bicycling Across Minnesota group would like to come through and stay in Spring Grove in August.  They would like to camp in tents on the Fest Building Grounds, rent the Fest Building, and have an outdoor shower.  Our Utilities Director John Sylling found a place at the Fest Building for the outdoor shower to work, which was a necessity if they decided to come through Spring Grove.  The council said to inform Biking Across Minnesota group that they are welcome to stay in Spring Grove and we can make these special accommodations for them.
VIII. ORDINANCES/POLICIES
Chapter 5-Electric rates increase.
Administrator Elton gave an update from a meeting with the city’s financial advisor Mike Bubany, and he suggested the city raise the electric rates 10% to meet the demands for the city for the next year.  Council member Folstad motioned to raise the electric rates up 10%, seconded by Council member Edgington, all in favor, motion carried.

IX. MAYOR/COUNCIL:  Items brought up by mayor, council, or attorney for discussion only. No action will be taken at this meeting on these topics. 
1. Next Regular Meeting will be held February 21, 2023, at 6:00 p.m.  
X. MEETING REPORTS:  A synopsis of any board meetings, committee assignments or other events attended by any council member since the last council meeting.
-
1) EDA  -  Courtney Bergy Swanson, EDA, gave an update that they are working on a new owner for Doc’s/Norski’s, they are working with several avenues for the Fire Relief, and Myriah Klug was selected to the EDA Board.
2) Parks – No meeting.
3) Planning and Zoning – Council member Turner gave an update regarding the minor subdivision for Amundson’s was discussed.  There is a new chart being created for zoning districts.  Discussed dimensions of Shawn Bartell’s Driveway where he would like to pour cement, and WHKS is updating our zoning map.
4) Library – No meeting.
5) Fire Department – No meeting.
XI. CLOSED SESSION:  Personnel review
Council member Rohland motioned to go into a closed session, seconded by Council member Turner, all in favor, motion carried.

Council member Rohland motioned to re-open the council meeting, seconded by Council member Folstad, all in favor, motion carried.
Brief synopsis:    Council discussed the administrative assistant position which is a 6-month trial to April 1st.  A decision will be made in February as to the status of this position.  In the meantime, all employees at City Hall are to track their hours for the next month and the council will discuss at a closed meeting February 21st at 6 p.m. with an open meeting discussing the administrative position on February 22nd at 8:00 p.m.
X. ADJOURNMENT
Council member Turner motioned to close the regular council meeting, seconded by Council member Rohland, all in favor, motion carried at 9:02 p.m.
